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 PREP PRACTICE DAY REPORT – Brioney Hall 

Our new little 2017 prep visitors had a fantastic learning day at 
school yesterday.  They were super busy taking part in various 
activities including Literacy, Reading and Writing about Zoo Animals, 
taking a look at numbers and counting, outside activities and eating 
a healthy recess and lunch.  They also used the iPads.  They were 
given a tour of the school which included visiting the school library 
and canteen, generally enjoying a fun filled day with their friends 
and teachers.  
We look forward to seeing them again next Wednesday, 23rd 

November from 9am-3.12pm for another full day in the Prep 

classroom. 

Children are asked to bring a fruit/vegie snack for brain food, a hat, 
water bottle and some lunch. 
Contact Wendy Finn - P-4 Learning Centre Leader, if you would like 
more information. 
 

 

 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER 

23rd Wednesday 
Prep Orientation day 9am-3.12pm 
28th Monday 
Yr 10 Exams 

DECEMBER 
2nd Friday 
-Merbein Rotary Carols 7.15pm 
-Yr 10 Graduation Dinner 
5th Monday 
Student Free Day 

6th Tuesday 
-Sec Orientation Day 
-Prep Orientation day 9am-3.12pm 
7th Wednesday 
-Infants Ballet Excursion 
-Sec Orientation Day 
12th Monday 
Whole School Awards Night – Arts 
Centre Mildura. 
13th Tuesday 
Yr 6 Dinner @ the Grand Hotel 
15th  Thursday 
-Pri Graduation Ceremony held at the 
school. 
-Student reports sent home 
16th Friday 
-Sec – Lake Day 
-Pri – Pool Day 
20th Tuesday 
-Last Day of Term 4 
-Early dismissal time of 1.30pm 

2017 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 30th January – teachers return 
                31st January – 31st March 
Term 2: 18th April – 30th June 
Term 3: 17th July – 22nd September 
Term 4: 9th October – 22nd December 

STUDENT DENTAL SERVICE 
13th St and Deakin Ave Mildura 
Phone 50210944 

MERBEIN P-10 FACEBOOK  PAGE 
Check the Facebook Page for updates 
about the school and upcoming events.   
www.facebook.com/merbeinp10college 
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2016 School Magazine 

Final orders must be paid by next 

Friday, 25th November.   

Cost $15 

Please pay to the front office. 

 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY REPORT 
A minute silence was held across the school at 11am 
last Friday, 11th November.  Thank you to Jama Sefer 
who read a short message, reminding us of the reason 
our whole nation stops for one minute at this time on 
this day every year and that is to show respect for 
those fallen or injured whilst fighting in wars for our 
freedom. 

LAST WEEKS WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENT PHOTOS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE – Mr Rhodes 
Congratulations to the following students who 
received recognition for their participation in this 
year’s Premier’s Reading Challenge. 
Yr 2 Olivia Corrie Yr 5 Holly-Mae 

Strickland 

Yr 3 Shauna Lawson Yr 5 Shayde Szombathy 

Yr 3 Nate Leggett Yr 5 Omer Baykurt 

Yr 3 Jerri Liddicoat Yr 5 Deakin Stringer 

Yr 3 Will Martin Yr 5 Mackenzie 
Sutherland 

Yr 3 Aleisha Moore Yr 5 Adam Bellinger 

Yr 3 Keigan Pope Yr 5 Mia Corrie 

Yr 3 Tasharni Quinlivan Yr 5 Dakoda Davis 

Yr 3 Kira Teasdale Yr 5 Maximilian 
Demarkow 

Yr 3 Shyanna 
Vandermerwe 

Yr 5 Maddison Ebbels 

Yr 3 Adrian Allen Yr 5 Jorja Ernesti 

Yr 3 Dylan Arnold Yr 5 Taleah Fitzwalter 

Yr 3 Maddison Carter Yr 5 Brayden Foster 

Yr 3 Gladys Kirby Yr 5 Maia Hall 

Yr 4 Lochlan McConnell Yr 5 Olivia I’Anson 

Yr 4 Louca Peterson Yr 5 Cody Jones 

Yr 4 Kaitlin Sheather Yr 6 Josh Lindsay 

Yr 4 Marcus Ashmore Yr 6 Emma Sleader 

Yr 4 Brooke Boundy Yr 6 Deion Theofelos 

Yr 4 Lola Colling Yr 6 Shavonne Emanuelli 

Yr 4 Curtis Crabtree Yr 6 Tameka Hawkes 

Yr 4 Makayla Dixon Yr 7 Aiden Middleton 

Yr 4 Shakiera Faux Yr 7 Angela Allan 

Yr 4 Hayden Gardiner Yr 7 Caelan Beyer 

Yr 4 Douglas Allan Yr 7 Lilli-Marree Cox 

Yr 5 Tayisha Leksas Yr 8 Riley Robertson 

Yr 5 Emma Martin Yr 8 Gideon Sands 

Yr 5 Bryleigh Parker Yr 8 David Hogg 

Yr 5 Zak Peterson Yr 9 Ethicah Evans 

Yr 5 Jessica Ruyg Yr10 Lachlan Hatfield 

Yr 5 Bella Stjepovic   
 

STUDENT ABSENCES 
If your child is away from school, please send a note 
or email the following address:  
Collihole.heather.h@edumail.vic.gov.au 

SCHOOL BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS 
BSB - 063 714 
Bank Acc Number – 10060535 
Account Name - Merbein P-10 College Official 
Account. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Open Tuesday 8.30 – 9.30am 
Open Thursday 2.00 – 4.00pm 
If these times do not suit, please ring the school to 
make other arrangements. 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS DURING HOLIDAYS 
The Uniform Shop will be open on the following days 
before school resumes next year. 
Wednesday, 25th January 2017 from 1.30–6.30pm 
Friday, 27th January 2017 from 1.30–6.30pm 
Monday, 30th January 2017 from 8.30am–4.30pm 

INSTRUMENTAL LESSONS FOR 2017 – J. Hudson 
Instrumental lessons at  
Merbein P-10 College have previously  
been at a very low fee of $20.00 for the year.   It has 
been decided to increase the fee next year to a yearly 
sum of $80.00.  This is still extremely low. There will 
be more information regarding the Instrumental 
Music Program and fees early in 2017.  

PLAY GROUP  
If you are interested in coming along to a  playgroup 
held here at Merbein P10 College on Thursdays from 
9.30-11am, please contact the coordinator Danielle 
Mazza on 0437 077 689 or phone the school office for 
more information.   

ATHLETE’S FOOT SCHOOL SHOES 
FUNDS FOR THE SCHOOL 
The Athletes Foot at Centro have generously offered 
to give our school $5.00  for every pair of school shoes 
our students purchase from the Athlete’s Foot.  
Brochures are available from the school office.  

Please note that Year 7 CSEF Uniform Pack 

recipients will need to order their shoes 

through State Schools’ Relief. 
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EMAIL ADDRESSES 
The school prefers to send the weekly newsletter via 
email as this is the most reliable method.  Please send 
your email address to: 
giddings.beth.l@edumail.vic.gov.au asking for the 
newsletter to be emailed to you. 

2017 YEAR 7 CSEF UNIFORM PACK 
Students who will be entering Year 7 in 2017 and are 
recipients of the CSEF payment this year, 
automatically qualify to receive a Uniform Pack 
through State Schools’ Relief. 
Uniform items are as listed below: 
Girls 

 Polar Fleece Jacket or a Jumper or a Jacket. 

 Summer Dress or a Winter Skirt & Shirt or 
Trousers & Shirt or Shorts & Polo Shirt. 

 A pair of black leather shoes – Lace up/T-bar or 
Skate. 

Boys  

 Polar Fleece Jacket or a Jumper or a Jacket. 

 Trousers or Shorts. 

 Long Sleeve Shirt or a Polo Shirt. 

 A pair of black leather shoes – Lace up or Skate. 
An order form can be collected from the main 

office.  Shoes must be ordered through State 

Schools’ Relief.  Students will need to have their 
foot measured to ensure the correct size is ordered 
and sent. 
More information, order forms and photo of shoes 
are available on our school website.   
http://www.merbeinp10.vic.edu.au/ 
If you were not eligible for CSEF this year and will be 
next year, please collect an application form from the 
school’s main office.  If your application is successful 
next year, your Year 7 child will qualify to receive a 
Uniform Pack when the application is processed in 
March 2017.  

CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF)  
The amount payable for eligible primary and 
secondary students is: 
$125 for Primary school students. 
$225 for Secondary school students. 
To be eligible for this funding, a parent or legal 
guardian of a student attending the school must 
be the holder of a Veterans Affairs Gold Card or be an 
eligible Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or 
Pensioner Concession Card (PCC) holder, OR 
be a temporary foster parent and submit an 
application to the school before the end of February 
2017. 

Ask at the school office if you would like to 

collect an application form or to enquire 

about more information. 

To find out more about CSEF or to apply for assistance 
go to www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

 

BREAKFAST PROGRAM 
The Breakfast Program is being financially supported 
by the Merbein & District Community Bank & Merbein 
Development Association.  Foodbank Victoria also 
supports the breakfast program with donations of 
food.  The following organisations also provide 
volunteers to assist with the program; Merbein P10 
College Parents’ Club, the Board & Staff of the 
Merbein & District Community Bank, Merbein 
Development Association, Merbein Lions Club and 
Merbein Rotary.  If you are able to volunteer to help 
in the Breakfast Program, please contact Haley at the 
Merbein & District Community Bank.  The Breakfast 
Program is held in the school cafeteria.  All students 
are welcome to come along between 8.00am and 
8.45am each morning if they would like a FREE tasty 
breakfast to kick-start their day’s learning. 
 

PRIMARY NEWS 
 

PRIMARY GRADUATION CEREMONY – Wendy Finn 
The Primary Graduation Ceremony will now be held at 
the school on Thursday, 15th December.  More 
information will follow in a future newsletter. 

CANTEEN PURCHASES – Wendy Finn 
Primary students are allowed to buy one ice cream or 
one icy pole from the canteen.  Some students have 
been buying for others.  This is not permitted. 

NO HEATING FOOD AVAILABLE – Wendy Finn 

Some parents have enquired about the warming-up of 
their child’s food at school.  Please be aware that 
there are no facilities available to heat students’ food 
at school. 

MERBEIN P-10 COLLEGE OUTSIDE SCHOOL 
HOURS CARE  
Cheryll Hodge is our school’s OSHC coordinator and 
can be contacted on 0428 258035 if you have any 
queries. 

NO HAT – NO PLAY 
Reminder that students must bring a wide 

brimmed hat to school every day, clearly 

labelled with their name. 

DRINK BOTTLES 
Please send a clearly named water bottle to 

school with your child every day. 

 

MERBEIN COMMUNITY BANK SCHOOL STUDENT 
BANKING PROGRAM 
If you wish your child to participate in this program, 
send your child’s bank book along to the Green 
Building Office every Thursday morning. The Bank will 
collect and process your child’s banking and then drop 
the bank book back to school before the end of the 
school day.  
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GRADE 3-4 CAMP NEWS – Janelle Costello 
Grade 3-4 Camp got off to a great start yesterday 
having lots of fun at the Monarto Zoo shovelling rhino 
poo and straw and going on a bus tour to see some 
animals up close, followed by a visit to the Aquatic 
Centre for a swim!  Students are due back from camp 
tomorrow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GRADE 5-6 CAMP NEWS – Sue Gardiner 
The Grade 5-6 students are due back today after 
enjoying a wonderful week in Melbourne on camp.  
Here are a couple of snap shots from the week.  
 
Taking a walk along St Kilda Beach where they 
saw some penguins. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The Melbourne Zoo 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dining at one of the local restaurants. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MORE PREP PRACTICE PHOTOS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECONDARY NEWS 
 

CONGRATULATIONS JAMA – Chris Blackie 
Congratulations to Jama Sefer, one of our Year 10 
students, has been selected into the University of 
Melbourne’s Kwong Lee Dow Young Scholars 
Program. 
Kwong Lee Dow is a former Vice-Chancellor of the 
University of Melbourne and was previously Dean of 
the University’s School of Education. The Young 
Scholars Program provides support through VCE and 
preferential entry to University of Melbourne courses.  

 
 
 

SECONDARY EXCURSION NOTE REMINDERS 
Below is a list of upcoming excursions. This is a 
reminder that permission notes need to be returned. 
9A & 9B 24

th
 Nov – 1

st
 Dec / Tennis Courts 

7C & 7D 29
th

 Nov – 13
th

 Dec / Laser Force & Aqua 
Coaster 

8C & 8D 24
th

 Nov – 8
th

 Dec / Laser Force & Aqua 
Coaster 

9C 22
nd

 Nov – 6
th

 Dec / Laser Force & Putt 
Putt 

8 EPE 23
rd

 Nov / Merbein Pool 

MRIV Elective 7
th

 Nov – 21 Nov / Wentworth, Mildura, 
Merbein 

7A & 7B 30
th

 Nov – 14
th

 Dec / Laser Force & Ten Pin 
Bowling 

8A & 8B 29
th

 Nov / Laser Force 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

CROCHET FESTIVE BUNTING WORKSHOP 
MERBEIN 
Prepare for the festive season with a joyful crochet 
workshop with artisan Sophie Appleby.  Create your 
own Crochet Festive Bunting while enjoying great 
company, delicious afternoon tea and the beautiful 
surrounds of our rural studio. Saturday 19th 
November 2-4pm. 198 Third St Merbein $50 including 
your creation, a crochet hook and afternoon tea. Book 
now 
on  http://www.sunraysiaartsandlearning.com.au/enr
olments/registration/ or  0420939229 or 
enquiries@sunraysiaartsandlearning.com.au 

SOUTHERN CROSS CULTURAL EXCHANGE  
Southern Cross Cultural Exchange (SCCE) will again be 
welcoming cultural exchange students to Australia in 
February 2017.    
SCCE is currently seeking community-minded, 
supportive and caring volunteer host families.   
For more information contact  
Kirsten Young, phone 1800 500 501 or email 
kirsten.y@scce.com.au. 

MERBEIN AUSKICK, JUNIOR FOOTBALL AND 
NETBALL COACHING POSITIONS FOR 2017 
SEASON  
Applications are invited for Auskick, Junior Football 
and Netball Coaching Positions and Sports Trainers for 
the 2017 season.  Applications to be received by 30th 
November 2016 addressed to: 
The Secretary, Merbein Junior Football Club, 
PO Box 161, Merbein 3505 
For further information phone Geoff Stevens 0407 
502 465 or Graeme Dunne 0407 325 751 – Football 
and Sue Mulder 0403 316 782 – Netball. 
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2017 YOUTH ACTION COMMITTEE 
NOMINATIONS 
If you going to be in Year 10 next year and are 
interested in participating in youth development and 
leadership opportunities, assist in identifying issues 
and needs relevant to young people in the 
municipality and assisting Mildura Rural City Council 
to promote a positive image of young people in the 
community and recognise the contribution young 
people make to community life.  
The Youth Action Committee would like to hear from 
you! Nominations for the 2017 Youth Action 
Committee are Now Open and will close on 2nd 
December.  
For more information or an application form contact 
the Youth Services Team on 5018 8280 or go to the 
website www.mildura.vic.gov.au/youth page. 
2016 SUNRAYSIA REGIONAL VIRAL HEPATITIS 
FREE FORUM 
Held 17th November from 9-30am-3-30pm.  No cost 
for this Forum which will be held at MADEC 
Community College, 133 – 137 Madden Avenue, 
Mildura VIC 3500. 
To register visit 
http://www.hepvic.org.au/events/40/sunraysia-viral-
hep-forum 
Refreshments and lunch provided. 
The FREE Forum is suitable for all people 
working/living with those affected by viral hepatitis 
and anyone interested in updating their knowledge 
about liver health and viral hepatitis. 
The Victorian Hepatitis B Alliance (VHBA) and 
Hepatitis Victoria acknowledge the support of the 
Victorian Department of Health and Human Services 
for this forum. 
For more information email admin @hepvic.org.au or 
phone 0393804644. 

BOYS TO THE BUSH HOLIDAY CAMP 
A new unique farm based holiday camp for boys is 
being offered during the Christmas school holidays. 
Held on the NSW/VIC border at Howlong. 
Check the website for further details. 
www.boystothebush.com.au 

HEADSPACE TRIVIA NIGHT 
Held 25th November from 7.30-11pm at the Club 
Merbein.  Tickets $30, available from Chaffey 
Secondary College General Office.  Tables of eight 
MERBEIN ROTARY CHRISTMAS  
Early notice that this year’s Community Carols evening 
will take place adjacent to the Band Rotunda in Kenny 
Park on Friday, 2nd December, starting at 7.15pm 
(Food & drinks available from 6.30 pm).  Everyone 
welcome.  For more information phone Leon Wagner 
5025 2585 or 0427 252 586. 

 
 

AFL 9’S SUNRAYSIA  
AFL Sunraysia and Mallee Sports Assembly would like 
to introduce AFL 9’s to Sunraysia.  
The competition will run over eleven weeks 
commencing on 14th November through to 12th 
December 2016, re-commencing on 23rd January 
through to 27th February 2017.  The cost will be $20 
per team, $9 per player per week.  
AFL 9’s has been developed to provide all Australia 
Football enthusiasts as well as those new to the game 
with a match play experience that has strong parallels 
with the traditional game. Importantly, AFL 9’s is easy 
to play, non-contact and provides an environment 
whereby participation enjoyment and safety are a 
priority.  
There are nine players per team on the field at one 
time.   Games will be played on Oval Number 7 at 
Aerodrome Oval Complex, Mildura.  
For further information or to register a team visit the 
http://afl9s.com.au  enter in postcode 3500 or contact 
Trevor Ryan on 04 27750283 or  
Tanya Wild on 0417925 539.  
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